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February Meeting Features City Guest Speakers 
by Scott Reid 

Please join us on Tuesday, February 26, 2008, at Sargeant Elementary School. We meet in the Activity Room towards the back of the school at 7:00 pm. We will have two guest speakers from the City of Roseville who will be discussing the tree planting project taking place in Maidu Park. City speakers are: 

Shayna Carney, Open Space Manager, Parks & Recreation Department 
Michael Neumann, The City’s Urban Forester 

In addition, a representative of Restoration Resource, the company doing the work in the Park, will be present. Bring your questions or concerns and find out what the plans are for this project. To find the Activity Room, enter the school from N. Cirby. 

See Page 2 of this newsletter for a summary of the January neighborhood meeting discussion of the project. 

Annual Neighborhood Garage Sale 
Saturday, April 26, 2008 

Start sorting your items and mark your calendar for April 26, 2008. The annual neighborhood garage sale is going to be HUGE. You know you have excess. We all do. Let’s de-clutter our lives and make some money in the process. See Page 3 for more information. 

Next Meeting of Maidu Neighborhood Association: 7:00 pm, Tuesday, February 26, 2008, Sargeant Elementary School Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest. The Activity Room is toward the back of the school. Enter off N. Cirby. (MNA meetings are the 4th Tuesday of the month.) Guest speakers from Parks & Rec. will speak this month. 

Neighborhood Website: www.maiduna.com 
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Annual Maidu Neighborhood Garage Sale 
by Lori Key 

The Maidu NA Board has set the date of Saturday, April 26, from 8 am to 2 pm for the 9th annual garage sale. To participate in this popular event, just fill out the registration form at bottom of page and send it in with your check for $10 made out to Maidu Neighborhood Association. As a participant you will receive advertising in the Sacramento Bee and Craigslist and you will have your address listed on a garage sale map distributed to buyers the day of the event. You will also receive a garage sale kit with price stickers, list of garage sale success tips, balloons (with helium available the day of the event), signs, and maps. All participants who pay their fee will be entered into drawings for special prizes and gift certificates. This is a neighborhood event for you--we had about 90 participants last year. We get lots of shoppers coming into the neighborhood to buy your goods. Also, at the end of the sale, A New Hope Animal Foundation will once again be available to pick up unsold goods, if you so designate on your registration form. (Note: A New Hope requests that donations be clean and in good working order. They cannot take computer equipment, baby seats, extremely heavy items, golf clubs, exercise equip., microwave ovens, shoes or mismatched kitchen items.) 

Whether you hold a garage sale or not, the Maidu NA Board is looking for volunteers to hand out maps and to fill up helium balloons on the day of the event. Volunteers who want to help with the event should contact David Allen at 773-6254. 


Looking for Neighbors with Businesses 

The Neighborhood Association will be purchasing some gift certificates to use for the prize drawings for the garage sale participants, but we also would like to distribute some gift baskets or gift certificates from neighbors who have a business. Maybe you sell Mary Kay or Avon or jewelry or you have a service to offer. It’s a way to help your neighborhood association and also publicize your business. Please call Mary Steele at 783-7791 if you can donate a prize for the drawings. Your business will be listed in the newsletter. 

Garage Sale Registration Form 

Name___________________________________________ 

Telephone #_________________________ 

Street Address______________________________________ 

E-mail___________________________ 

_____$10 enclosed for April 26 Garage Sale 
_____I do not plan to participate, but I would like to donate $____ to the Neighborhood Association. 
_____I would like to volunteer to help with map distribution or filling of balloons. 
_____I request charity pickup of unsold goods by A New Hope Animal Foundation. 
Make your check out to Maidu Neighborhood Association and send form and check to Mary Steele, Treasurer, 1390 Cloverdale Circle, Roseville, CA 95661, by April 12 to get your address listed on the map and to request pickup of unsold goods. 


Neighbor Ad: 
Jonco Handyman Services. Painting, Property Management, Home Repair. Call (916) 205-1419. Services include dump hauls, gutter cleaning, fence repairs, pressure washing. 
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January Meeting Included Q&A on Maidu Tree Planting 
By Scott Reid 

At our last neighborhood association meeting, Shayna Carney, the City Park & Recreation Department’s Open Space Manager, came and answered questions that neighbors had on the oak tree planting project in Maidu park. Following are some of the questions asked and Shayna’s answers: 

How did the City come up with the plan? Shayna said the program started in 2006, and the program looked at the whole City and its forest coverage. Twelve areas were identified that could be used. Seven of those areas were identified by urban biologists for the program including Maidu. 

Why are the trees to be planted so close together? The density is standard for urban re-forestation projects like this. They should be no closer than 10 feet from a sidewalk. While we have said trees would average 10 - 18 feet apart, it is really measured as a density per acre -- 166 trees per acre. But they are clustered in some cases to mimic nature where acorns would sprout near each other, and not look like an orchard with rows of trees, evenly spaced. 

Where will the water come from? A water truck will deliver it from May to October with a frequency varying from twice a month to twice a week. This will vary based on then-current temperatures. 

How will irrigation work? It will be drip irrigation that waters pretty much each tree being planted without watering existing more mature trees. 

Will the irrigation pipes be removed? Yes, removal is planned for 3 years out, unless drought changes the need. They could be there for up to 5 years. 

Where does the money for the program come from? Developer fees. When trees have to be removed in new developments, developers are assessed a fee. The trees the developer is removing are measured at average breast height for diameter, and a fee is paid based on the size of the trees removed. 

What is the survivorship rate for the new trees? 80% of the trees are expected to still be alive at the end of the initial 5-year period. 

Could you explain the differences between the oak varieties being planted? Valley Oaks grow to be very large. Blue Oaks grow the most slowly, but grow the largest, and they need the least water. Interior Oaks grow the fastest and are most tolerant of water, but will be the smallest when mature. The City is planting the trees in each of the areas according to soil and water conditions. 

Shayna said the program is meant only to establish the trees. As they continue to grow, some will grow to shade out others, a natural thinning process as will happen when nature takes its course. 

For their part, neighbors were quick to note how inadequate the City’s notice to neighbors had been. Only neighbors within 500 feet of the park received a single postcard, and it only said there would be some trees planted, a rather innocuous statement that did not portray the full extent of the program and its impact. Shayna apologized and agreed the notice should have been more thorough. 


